
MIKE BRADLEY 

MAYOR 

CITY OF SARNIA 

255 N. Christina Street  P.O. Box 3018 

Sarnia, ON  Canada  N7T 7N2 

519-332-0330 Ext. 3312   519-332-3995 (fax)

www.sarnia.ca  mayor@sarnia.ca

November 30th, 2017 

Via e-mail/regular mail 

The Honourable Catherine McKenna, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Environment and Climate Change  

House of Commons 
Ottawa, Ontario 

Canada K1A 0A6 

Dear Minister McKenna: 

On behalf of over One Hundred fellow Mayors and other elected officials from 

cities, towns, municipalities, villages and counties, representing over 16 Million 
people, I have the honour of delivering the accompanying letter to you. 

The Prime Minister of Canada, the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau pledged, in the 
Mandate given to you as Minister of Environment & Climate Change, that one of the 

new Liberal Government’s specific priorities is to: 

“Treat our freshwater as a precious resource that deserves protection and careful 
stewardship, including by working with other orders of government to protect 
Canada’s freshwater…” 

The message in the accompanying letter signed by 104 elected officials from “other 

orders of government” to yours is clear: we oppose the risk to our precious fresh 
water by Ontario Power Generation’s nuclear waste repository proposed to be sited 
in the Great Lakes Basin. 

On behalf of these millions of Canadians and all those represented by the 

signatories to the enclosed Letter, may we please have your assurance that Ontario 
Power Generation’s nuclear waste repository will not be allowed to be located in the 
Great Lakes Basin. 

 Yours sincerely, 

Mike Bradley 

Mayor of Sarnia 
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Enclosure: 

Open Letter to Canada’s Minister of Environment and Climate Change opposing 

Ontario Power Generation's proposed Deep Geologic Repository (DGR) - Signed by 
104 Great Lakes Mayors & Elected Officials 

Copy: 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada 

The Honourable Ralph Goodale, Minister of Public Safety and Emergency 
Preparedness 
The Honourable Lawrence MacAulay, Minister of Agriculture and Agri-Food 

The Honourable Carolyn Bennett, Minister of Crown-Indigenous Relations and 
Northern Affairs 

The Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Fisheries, Oceans and the Canadian 
Coast Guard 
The Honourable Navdeep Bains, Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic 

Development 
The Honourable Bill Morneau, Minister of Finance 

The Honourable Jody Wilson-Raybould, Minister of Justice and Attorney General of 
Canada 
The Honourable Chrystia Freeland, Minister of Foreign Affairs 

The Honourable Jane Philpott, Minister of Indigenous Services 
The Honourable Jim Carr, Minister of Natural Resources 

The Honourable Amarjeet Sohi, Minister of Infrastructure and Communities 
The Honourable Kirsty Duncan, Minister of Science 

The Honourable Ginette Petitpas Taylor, Minister of Health 
The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario 
104 Signatories to Open Letter to Minister McKenna 

Beverly Fernandez, Stop The Great Lakes Nuclear Dump Inc. 



Open Letter to Canada’s Minister of Environment and Climate Change 
opposing Ontario Power Generation's proposed Deep Geologic Repository 
(DGR) - Signed by 104 Great Lakes Mayors & Elected Officials

November 30, 2017 

The Honourable Catherine McKenna, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Environment and Climate Change 
House of Commons  
Ottawa, Ontario  
Canada K1A 0A6 

Dear Minister, 

We are writing to you in connection with the interests and concerns of our constituents, millions 
of people living in cities, towns, municipalities, villages and counties surrounding the Great 
Lakes.   

We are deeply concerned that Ontario Power Generation (OPG) is proposing to bury nuclear 
waste in close proximity to the Great Lakes.  The Great Lakes are critically important resources to 
both Canada and the United States and supply drinking water to forty million people including to 
the citizens we represent. The Great Lakes support fishing, boating, recreation, tourism, and 
agriculture and are the life-blood of a six trillion dollar Great Lakes region economy.  

We find it irresponsible and deeply troubling that OPG failed and continues to refuse to 
investigate any other actual sites for its proposed nuclear waste repository (DGR) despite being 
required to do so under regulatory guidelines and further as required by you in your February 
18, 2016 request. 

We are completely mystified by OPG claims that its proposed DGR is “not an area of concern 
among the general population” in the face of 230 resolutions having been passed by local, 
county and state governments representing over 23 million people opposing the construction of 
a DGR anywhere in the Great Lakes Basin.  It is plain to see that OPG’s claims do not square with 
the facts.  

Signatories to this letter, all duly elected officials of Great Lakes communities that have passed 
resolutions, remain deeply opposed and united in opposition to the permanent burial of nuclear 
waste anywhere in the Great Lakes basin and we fully support Stop The Great Lakes Nuclear 
Dump in their work to protect the fresh water of the Great Lakes from the threat posed by OPG’s 
proposed DGR. 
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Madame Minister, we the undersigned request that you act to protect North America’s most 
precious resource and the health and safety of the millions of people who rely on your 
leadership by rejecting OPG’s application for its DGR in Kincardine, Ontario.  

Sincerely, 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Keith Hobbs  Mayor Mike Bradley  
City of Thunder Bay, Ontario  City of Sarnia, Ontario 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Warden Bill Weber  Mayor Denis Doyle 
Lambton County, Ontario  Township of Frontenac Islands, Ontario 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Gil Brocanier  Mayor Al MacNevin  
Town of Cobourg, Ontario  Town of Northeastern Manitoulin 

and the Islands, Ontario  

____________________________ _______________________________ 
Mayor Gordon Schermerhorn Mayor John Maloney 
Town of Greater Napanee, Ontario City of Port Colborne, Ontario 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Reeve Eric Smith Mayor Maureen Cole 
Township of Stone Mills, Ontario Municipality of South Huron, Ontario 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Randy Hope  Mayor Jamie McGarvey 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent, Ontario Town of Parry Sound, Ontario 
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____________________________ ________________________________ 
Chairman Sami Khoury Mayor Joseph Greene 
Board of Commissioners City of Caro, Michigan 
Huron County, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Chairperson Mark Young Mayor William J. Sprague 
Board of Commissioners City of Lapeer, Michigan 
Genesee County, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Scott Wittbrodt Chairman Michael J. Gingell 
City of Essexville, Michigan  Board of Commissioners 

Oakland County, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Tyler Hessel  Mayor Eric Schneider 
Municipality of Bluewater, Ontario City of Memphis, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Jim Hicks Mayor Robert E. Novitke 
City of Bad Axe, Michigan  City of Grosse Pointe Woods, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
President Alexander Khoury   Mayor Daniel Damman 
Village of Sebewaing, Michigan City of Marysville, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Chairperson Jeffrey L. Bohm Mayor Michael J. Seferian 
Board of Commissioners City of Oregon, Ohio 
St. Clair County, Michigan 
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____________________________ ________________________________ 
President Toni Preckwinkle  Chairman Aaron Lawlor 
Board of Commissioners Board of Commissioners 
Cook County, Illinois  Lake County, Illinois 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
President Mike Lepage Chairman Thomas M. Herek 
Village of Pigeon, Michigan  Board of Commissioners 

Bay County, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Warden Grant Jones  Supervisor Ernie Manoleas 
County of Elgin, Ontario Board of Trustees 

Clyde Township, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Supervisor David Howard  Chairman Gerald O. Corkin 
Board of Trustees Board of Commissioners 
Colfax Township, Michigan  Marquette County, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Karen Freeman-Wilson County Executive Lawrence M. Walsh 
City of Gary, Indiana  Will County, Illinois 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Eileen Tesch   Supervisor Cindi Greenia 
City of Algonac, Michigan  Board of Trustees 

Richmond Township, Michigan 
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____________________________ ________________________________ 
President Michael C. Repay  Mayor Paula Hicks-Hudson 
Board of Commissioners City of Toledo, Ohio 
Lake County, Indiana  

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Rob Burton  Supervisor John Paterek 
Town of Oakville, Ontario  Board of Trustees 

Armada Township, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Dr. Karen Weaver Mayor Walter Sendzik 
City of Flint, Michigan  City of St. Catharines, Ontario 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Bryan Paterson Mayor Drew Dilkens 
City of Kingston, Ontario City of Windsor, Ontario 

___________ __________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Paul A. Dyster  Supervisor Robert McCoy 
City of Niagara Falls, New York Board of Trustees 

Ira Township, Michigan 

____________________________ ________________________________ 
Mayor Bonnie Crombie Council President  
City of Mississauga, Ontario  Casimir J. Kwitowski 

City of Erie, Pennsylvania 
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